

# ICKFORD PARISH COUNCIL

## NOTICE OF MEETING

There will be a Meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> July 2017 at 7.30pm, at Ickford Village Hall (Annexe), Bridge Road, Ickford

### AGENDA

Agenda Item No.	Previous Item No.	Subject	
332.		Apologies and approval of absences	ND
333.		To resolve that the minutes from the last Parish Council meeting, held on <a href="#">13<sup>th</sup> June 2017</a> are a correct record	
334.		<b>To receive declarations of interests</b> Any councillor with an interest in any village association must declare at this point of the meeting - this includes any shareholding of any kind.	ALL
335.		<b>To consider requests for dispensations</b>	
336.		<b>To agree any Co-opted Members onto the Parish Council and receive their signed Declaration of Acceptance of Office and Register of Interest Forms</b>	
337.		<b>Finance</b> a) To draw cheques b) To agree accounts for May 2017 and review bank rec. c) To consider any responses for the role of RFO & agree next steps d) <a href="#">Project List</a> for 2016 / 17	ND AB ALL ALL
338.		<b>To consider correspondence and other communications received since last meeting</b> a) <b>Meeting requested by CALA homes:</b> the PC to confirm that they do not wish to proceed with a meeting with CALA homes, in order to gain further information on their proposed housing development on the land behind Wормinghall Road, until a formal planning application is submitted. b) <b>VALP Update:</b> AVDC have advised that the VALP has now been postponed as further research & works need to be completed & is set for 26 <sup>th</sup> September 2017. c) <b><a href="#">Email from resident ref grass cutting:</a></b> the PC to consider the state of the corner of Wормinghall Road, opposite Church Road as it has become extremely overgrown, messy & is also obstructing the view around the corner for drivers & pedestrians & is therefore a H&S issue. ND to update on email from LAT who are working on this.	
339.		<b>To report on meetings attended on behalf of the Parish Council</b> a) RB to feedback following the LAF meeting	
340.		<b>Planning</b> To discuss planning applications and make recommendations and to include those planning applications received after this agenda is published, if urgent.  • None received this month	

PREPARED BY: CLERK TO THE COUNCIL

Nicola Dawson, 4 Bridge Road, Ickford, Bucks, HP18 9HX

Phone: 01844 338130

Email: ickfordpcclerk@gmail.com

# ICKFORD PARISH COUNCIL

341.		<b>Open Forum for Parishioners:</b> (under adjournment) 15 minutes are available if requested for parishioners to address the Council on any local issues	<i>ALL</i>
	<b>Previous Item No</b>	<b><u>Project Updates</u></b>	
342.		<b>Village Maintenance and Landscaping</b>	
a)	323c)	ROSPA: The PC to consider quotes received from Got It Covered to repair items listed in the <a href="#">ROSPA report</a> discussed last month.	<i>ND</i>
b)	327b)	<a href="#">Annual maintenance schedule</a> : ND to update on progress made with setting up annual schedule with Got It Covered & for the PC to consider costs quoted	<i>ND</i>
343.		<b>Highways and Byways</b>	
a)	328a)	Defibrillator (AED): ND to feedback on the defibrillator training that took place in the month	<i>ND</i>
b)	328b)	Footpaths: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Update from PJ &amp; ND regarding <a href="#">Court Farm stile</a> opposite the pub &amp; any other outstanding items</li> <li>• To consider the <a href="#">maintenance of the footpath</a> from Church Road to Bridge Road</li> </ul>	<i>PJ/ND</i>
c)	295d)	MVAS: AB to advise on practicality & cost of Got It Covered to take over the monthly relocation & battery charging of the system	<i>AB</i>
344.		<b>Communication and Publicity</b>	
a)	329a)	Emergency Planning: AB to update on any progress made with the committee / next steps	<i>AB</i>
b)		Ickford Informer: BK to present ideas on a different printing format for an improved quality of print & potential cost changes.	<i>BK</i>
345.		<b>Village Organisations and "Institutions"</b>	
a)	330a)	Sports Pavilion & Car Parking: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• LA to update on progress made by the Pavilion Working Party &amp; advise if a qualified structural engineer has been instructed to carry out inspection yet.</li> <li>• LA to update on application for the "Big Lottery Awards For All" funding</li> <li>• The PC to discuss &amp; approve the plans previously presented by AB for the car parking project in order to apply for the LAF funding due in August (as previously discussed under item 330a).</li> </ul>	<i>LA</i> <i>LA</i> <i>ALL</i>
b)	330b)	Allotment Society <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• ND to provide update from Natalie Morton ref insurance for the allotments &amp; outstanding list of allotment tenants / waiting list etc.</li> </ul>	<i>ND</i>
c)	330c)	Ickford Village Show <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• LA to advise the PC of the postponement of the Village Show to 2018 &amp; request the £500 donation to be considered to be available for next year, should the show go ahead.</li> </ul>	<i>LA</i> <i>ALL</i>
346.		<b>To agree the date of the next meeting</b>	

*N. L Dawson*

PREPARED BY: CLERK TO THE COUNCIL

Nicola Dawson, 4 Bridge Road, Ickford, Bucks, HP18 9HX

Phone: 01844 338130

Email: ickfordpcclerk@gmail.com